Jefferson Elementary School PTA

May 12, 2021 Meeting Minutes

* NOTE – this meeting was held virtually via Zoom

Attendees:

Jenny Elder, President

Katie Jones, 1st Vice President

Brett Bielewicz, 2nd Vice President & School Principal

Amanda Rost, Treasurer

Anne Clarke, Recording Secretary

Nicole Lust, Corresponding Secretary

Jill Kushnir, Historian

Leslie Kiley

Jean Thomas

1. Call to Order

President Jenny Elder called the meeting to order at 7:19 pm and welcomed all members in attendance.

II. Executive Committee Reports

A. <u>President's report – Jenny Elder</u>

Mrs. Elder began by offering the following:

Thank you to Nicole Lust & Anne Clarke for creating a wonderful teacher appreciation week. Thank you to Mr. B for helping to pull off bingo night and all of the technology he provided. The event was solely for fun and not a fundraiser. Thank you to Amanda Rost for her work on the yearbook as well as all of her work as treasurer. Thank you to Sara Olbrich for taking the photos and putting together the 5th grade memory books. Thank you to Mrs. McGreechy and Mrs. Siezman for the work on the raised bed gardens. Thank you to Karen Wolling for the spirit wear sales. Thank you Marisa for planning the 5th grade farewell pool party.

B. <u>1st Vice President's report – Katie Jones</u>

Mrs. Jones stated that she did not have anything to report at this time.

C. 2nd Vice President's report – Brett Bielewicz

Mr. Bielewicz stated that he echoed the thanks for teacher appreciation week. He thanked the PTA for the flexibility they have shown all year. The school will continue to invite CLA kids into JES for different events. The 5th grade only will be invited into the building to join in the JES fest.

D. <u>Treasurer's report – Amanda Rost</u>

Mrs. Rost reported the following: Mrs. Rost presented the April 2021 Treasurer's report. Click here to view the report.

E. Recording Secretary's report – Anne Clarke

Mrs. Clarke submitted the following report: Mrs. Clarke noted that the minutes from the April 2021 PTA meeting have been distributed to all via the PTA's email of May 11, 2021. She asked for a motion to approve those minutes. Mrs. Amanda Rost motioned to approve the minutes and Mrs. Katie Jones seconded the motion. The motion passed.

F. Corresponding Secretary's report – Nicole Lust

Mrs. Lust stated that she had nothing new to report at this time.

G. <u>Historian's report – Jill Kushnir</u>

Mrs. Kushnir stated that she had nothing new to report at this time.

III. Standing Committee Reports

A. Membership - Elizabeth Smith

Mrs. Smith was unable to attend the meeting. Mrs. Rost reported that we have an additional 9 new members bringing the total to 122 members.

B. <u>Fifth Grade Farewell – Marisa Hupe</u>

Mrs. Hupe was unable to attend the meeting.

C. JES Fest 2021 (formerly Field Day) - Mindy Ranney

Mrs. Ranney was unable to attend the meeting. Mrs. Kushnir reported the following: planned for 6/2 with rain date 6/3. Each group goes outside for a one hour time slot - obstacle course, parachute play area, potato sack race, popsicles. 5th graders will help out since no parents are allowed.

IV. Other Business

A. Audit Committee - Ginny Chambers, Heather Hall and Tracy Young Were nominated to serve as the 2020-2021 Audit Committee. Mrs. Katie Jones motioned to approve the committee and Amanda Harris seconded. The motion passed.

V. Adjournment

Mrs. Elder offered a final word of thanks to everyone in attendance and adjourned the meeting at 7:45 pm.

Next meeting will be held in the fall of 2021. Happy Summer!